
 

 

Dear Patient and Carer Representatives,  
 
Re: Lived Experience Involvement for the Care Closer to Home project  
 
We are inviting you to consider taking a meaningful role in what we believe is a very exciting 
project. As you know patient’s care is directed and mostly delivered from Alder Hey Children’s 
Hospital (AHCH) in Liverpool and Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital (RMCH) in Manchester, 
as Principal Treatment Centres for our region. We have several paediatric oncology shared care 
units where supportive care and occasionally other aspects of care are delivered across the 
region.  
 
As a wider group we have been looking at how care is organised and have embarked on an 18-
month proof of concept project to explore delivering care either in the home or closer to home in 
a mobile cancer care unit. We are currently in the planning stages of this project. There are a 
number of groups identified to work on this. Members on these groups include paediatric 
oncologists and oncology nurses, hospital managers, senior pharmacy managers and project 
managers.  We feel very strongly that we need representation from patients or carers to help 
shape this project and identify some of the priorities. Your voice is vital in co-designing the 
project.  
 
There are no specific requirements for this role however having some experience of having to 
travel for cancer treatments and the burden that this places on a child and family would be 
extremely valuable.  There would be an assigned member of the team available to support you in 
the voluntary role and assist in discussions. The groups meet at varying intervals via Microsoft 
Teams and wherever possible it would be helpful to have a patient or carer at these meetings. 
Discussions are recognised as being confidential and an understanding around the sensitivities 
of some of these discussions will be required.  
 
Project Information 
The project is known as the Care Closer to Home Project and is being led by the North West 
Children’s Cancer ODN. It is a collaboration across multiple providers across the North West.  
For information on the project see the overview attached or visit the ODN’s website: 
https://www.nwchildrenscancerodn.nhs.uk/patients-family/patient-experience/current-future-
work-with-patients-and-families/  
 
The project is intended to last for 18 months and will include delivering care in the home and via 
a Mobile Cancer Care Unit. There will be continuous evaluation throughout and a formal 
evaluation at the end of the project to assess and measure the success of the project. 
 
If you are interested or would like to know more about the project involvement, members of the 
team would gladly discuss this further with you. Please contact us: info.nwccodn@mft.nhs.uk 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
Yours Sincerely  
North West Children’s Cancer Operational Delivery Network
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